S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on 

Thursday, 2nd October 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan, Mr D Price, Mr J Smallwood, Rev D Tate, Mrs M Albinson, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr A Evans, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
           Apologies: Mr D Steward-Brown and Mrs T Banks
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 3rd July 2014: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the first half year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a summary and the other, a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  After explaining that the figure in the spend column should be approximately half of the Budget, Mr Jordan then went through each of the items on the Monitoring Sheets and made reference to the following items:
Administration, Salaries – OK; General Admin – OK, It was said that a water bill is due and the Audit Fees were half of what was expected. Mrs Cornwell informed members that AMR have now taken over the Parish Council’s Security Maintenance; 
Allotments – OK, Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the figure of £1,354.00 under Repairs and Maintenance included work to the Car Park, a new Water Tank and money paid for Pest control. The renewal letters would be sent out in the next few days; 
Bus Shelters – It was said that the figure of £288 included the purchase of two small seats for the Nursery Lane Bus Shelter; 
Cemetery – OK, Comment was made that the fees are well up once again; 
Churchyard – OK, Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the next stage of the wall repairs had been carried out. She said that the £460 under Repairs was paid to Mr Farr for the levelling of the graves; 
Footway lighting – OK, Supply and Maintenance is less than half the budget. It was explained that the £1,743 under Repairs includes the replacement of the damaged lighting column at Willow Road. Mr Jordan said that the £17,500 under New Lighting Column/LEDs was for the replacement LED lanterns in the Sandy Lane area (Parish Partnerships Scheme) Mr Jordan stated that the Norfolk County Councils LED Grant monies is also shown, providing a more realistic figure; 
Litter – The Trade Bin is a one off payment; 
The Green & Open Spaces – OK, Mr Jordan said that money is available for spiking later in the year. Servicing of the Dog Bins includes a figure rolled over from last year. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the figure under New Equipment is for the purchase of the Generator;

Wootton Park – OK, The figure under Repairs includes the Cantilever Swing Seat Replacement. Mrs Cornwell explained that unfortunately over the summer the swing had been vandalised. She stated that she had contacted the insurance company who had confirmed that making a claim would not affect the insurance premiums. Mrs Cornwell explained that she had submitted a claim and a cheque had been received from the company within a couple of days. Mr Jordan confirmed that the Insurance Claim has been included within the Contributions/NWPC/WPA/Grants heading; Tree Surgery – Mrs Cornwell explained that this was higher than expected due to an emergency situation. She said that a tree had been blown over and was resting dangerously. She explained that the matter had to be dealt with immediately at a cost of £1,600. Mr Jordan confirmed that the figure of £3,050 for Tree Surgery is over the budget;

Village Hall – Wages – OK; Repairs & Maintenance – Mrs Cornwell explained that the figure includes the cost of the New Boiler, the Fire Door, Sanitary Bins, Curtains and Redecoration; Trade Bin – One off payment; Gas and Electricity – OK, these are paid by Direct Debit; Water – OK, a bill is due; Insurance – OK, Mrs Cornwell was thanked for obtaining a more competitive quote; Concerns were raised that the Village Hall is costing more than the income received. Mr Jordan stated that a busy period is coming up and confirmed that the hire fees will increase. 

Mrs Cornwell informed members that the current drainage system for the toilets is still a concern. She explained that Mr Walker and Mr Jarrett have to clear the drains weekly to ensure that they do not become blocked. Members stated that the drains have been a problem for many years. Mrs Cornwell explained that even with the recent purchase of a Nappy Bin and Sanitary Bins the problem was still ongoing. After brief discussion, Members felt that the matter should be raised at the next Assets Committee Meeting in December; 

Hire Fees - £12,212; 
Miscellaneous – OK, Mr Jordan stated that the cost of the Village Hall Solar PV Panels is included under this heading; 
Income: Mr Jordan said that income from Electricity Way leaves is normally received in January; Litter Picking – a payment is due; The hiring out of the Meeting Room is doing very well; Solar Panel Income – It was said that the figure of £1335.06 is for the half year;
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £66,436.99 against a Budget of £95,930.

6. To discuss the Summary Sheet for Parish Council:  Mr Jordan explained that the Summary Sheet had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and showed the total spend to 30th September 2014.  He said that the Summary Sheet would be issued to all Parish Councillors. Mr Price proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the first half year accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all in favour.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.30pm.
7. Date of next meeting 7pm on 7th January 2015 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
7th January 2015

                        


Chairman
